
  

  

 

June 2024 
Dear Friends,                                                              
 
In May our family came together to attend 
Beth's graduation from Westminster 
Theological Seminary in PA. She is thankful to 
have her Masters in Counseling and will 
continue to counsel women God brings her 
way. It was special to have Kelly, Katie and 
Anna come from their various locations to 
celebrate with us! 

Also in May, I visited Serbia where I spent time with ministry partners 
and preached at First Baptist Church in Belgrade. Pastor Dane (below in red) 
faithfully pastored the church for many years and they are now looking for a 
new pastor. Ambassadors ministry continues to grow with Rale and 
several volunteers using the platform of soccer to serve churches 
with mostly Roma people. 
 
I also went to Croatia and was encouraged to see how the Lord is using Momir 
(below with another pastor and me) and other pastors and church leaders in 
this soccer-strong country to share the gospel. Pastors from Zagreb, Osijek, 
Cakovec, Zadar, Varazdin and other Croatian cities came together to plan 
summer camps for children and adult ministry projects. 
 
Please keep summer ministry throughout Europe in your prayers. Plans include 
a men's soccer team tour from Ireland to Senegal, a ladies team tour from 
Holland to Slovenia and Italy, and dozens of camps taking place in the UK, N 
Ireland, Holland, Spain, Croatia, Serbia, Albania, and Czechia. 
 



 

Thank you for your partnership with us, and your support, prayers and 
friendship. We treasure you and thank God for your faithfulness! 
 
Much love, 
Goran & Beth 

 

 

  

 

  

 


